HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES



2 State House Station Augusta, Maine 04333-0002 (207) 287-1440 TTY: (207) 287-4469

Robert W. Nutting

P.O. Box 100 Oakland, ME 04963 Phone: (207) 629-7035 Robert.Nutting@legislature.maine.gov

January 2023

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

Thank you for electing me to serve as your State Representative. Representing you is an honor and a privilege I take seriously. My focus has always been to keep constituents well informed of legislative matters and making myself available to address questions and concerns. This is a wonderful opportunity for me to make a difference in the community and I am looking forward to the new challenges that await in the 2023 legislative session.

In order to represent you in the best way possible, I need to hear your thoughts on the issues that are important to you. Please, do not hesitate to call anytime if you feel you need my assistance. I encourage you to monitor all legislative proposals being worked on at the State House by visiting the Legislature's website at www.legislature.maine.gov. From here, you can browse bill summaries, view our legislative session and public hearing schedules, listen to committee hearings or watch live streaming video of the House and Senate.

For the next two years, I will be serving on the Joint Standing Committee on Criminal Justice and Public Safety. On this committee, we will discuss many issues regarding the Committee's jurisdiction over new legislation pertaining to Maine Criminal Codes; the Criminal Law Advisory Commission; the Department of Public Safety; Criminal Justice Academy; the Department of Corrections and the Maine Emergency Management Agency.

I will also be serving on the Joint Standing Committee on Health Coverage, Insurance and Financial Services. On this committee, we will discuss many issues regarding the Committee's jurisdiction over new legislation pertaining to Banking; Bureau of Consumer Credit Protection; Office of Securities; Bureau of Insurance; Maine Health Data Organization; Affordable Care Act; State Employee Health Commission and the Maine Employers Mutual Insurance Company. These matters are crucial to our community and I hope to hear from you to discuss ways to improve our community.

I encourage you to actively participate in your state government. If you would like to be added to my email list to receive updates and important information on State programs and services, you can do so by emailing me directly with your request at Robert. Nutting@legislature.maine.gov.

Sincerely,

Robert W. Nutting State Representative